COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 2 CRAWFORD COUNTY ROBINSON, ILLINOIS BOARD OF EDUCATION JULY 16, 2018 CENTRAL OFFICE 4 pm – Regular Meeting

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

- 1. Dennis Inboden
- 2. Amy Stone
- 3. Von Meeks
- 4. Greg Bachelor
- 5. Bill Sandiford
- 6. Stacey Shew
- 7. Chad Brown

ADMINISTRATORS PRESENT:

- 1. Josh Quick Superintendent
- 2. Jason Stark WES Principal
- 3. Craig Beals Nuttall Middle School Principal
- 4. Kathy Bemont LGS Principal
- 5. Victoria McDonald RHS Principal
- 6. Bob Coffman RHS Assistant Principal
- 7. Jamie Rains Special Services Director

OTHERS ATTENDING:

- 1. Susan Trimble CUSD #2 Treasurer
- 2. Angie Elliott CUSD #2 Bookkeeper
- 3. Gary Oxford CUSD#2 Bookkeeper
- 4. Randy Harrison News Media

President Inboden called the July Board Meeting to order at 4:00pm. After the pledge and roll call, Inboden welcomed all attending. He then explained to the Board that Gary Oxford would be Secretary Pro Tem due to the absence of Board Secretary, Carla Sinclair.

CONSENT AGENDA

A motion was made by Shew and seconded by Bachelor to approve the consent agenda (including prior minutes for June 25, 2018, Add Back Committee – June 19, 2018, and Building and Grounds Committee – June 27, 2018, July bills payable, treasurer's report, employee attendance report, resignations, employments, and retirements). Roll call vote: Yeas – Meeks, Bachelor, Brown, Stone, Sandiford, Shew, and Inboden. Nays - None. Motion carried.

By consent motion, the Board approved the suspension of the RevTrak service fee from August 1 – August 19, 2018.

By consent motion, the Board approved the collaborative agreement with ERBA Head Start.

By consent motion, the Board approved the Extra-curricular duties list.

By consent motion, the Board approved the resolution to transfer interest from the QZAB Fund (Debt Service) to the Education Fund.

By consent motion, the Board approved the following employments:

- Chris Brooks NMS 8th Grade Girls' Basketball
- Lyndsey Ackman RHS Freshman Class Dean
- Candice Henton RHS Freshman Class Dean
- David Forbes RHS Senior Class Dean

By consent motion, the Board approved the following resignations:

Karen Tapley – NMS Kitchen Helper

By consent motion, the Board approved the following retirement:

Steve Jenkins – RHS Building Trades Teacher – Effective end of 2022-2023 school year

UNIT #2 DISTRICT UPDATES/ PUBLIC COMMENT:

There were comments from the general public concerning the new transportation facility.

County Board member, Jim Keller, expressed his concerns about the new transportation facility.

Gary Woolverton asked if the District had considered subletting buses. He also wanted to know if there had been a decline in students riding buses.

Kevin Bogard, Marathon CEO, asked about the return on our investment of the new transportation facility.

These questions and concerns were addressed by the Board.

OLD BUSINESS:

The Board discussed the new architect renderings of the proposed transportation facility. No action was taken until the Building and Grounds Committee meets and looks over the plans and does a cost analysis.

After much discussion, the Board rescinded the motion to start Board meetings at 4pm. A motion was made by Sandiford and seconded by Brown to move the Board meetings to 4:30pm. Roll call vote: Yeas – Shew, Bachelor, Meeks, Brown, Sandiford, Stone, and Inboden. Nays – None. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

Superintendent Quick reviewed a list of the programs or positions that might be considered for adding or adding back to the District. The Add Back Committee felt these areas were needed to be added:

- 1. Elementary Guidance Counselor
- 2. High School Business Teacher
- 3. Increase nursing hours
- 4. Additional Resource Officer
- 5. NMS Assistant Principal
- 6. WES PE Aide

The Board has asked for a cost analysis of these add-back programs at the August meeting.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Superintendent Quick advised the Board on the following topics:

- Safety and Security Committee will meet soon.
- Update on Illinois Terrorism Task Force school safety information
- TRS and Retirement penalties

ADMINISTRATOR REPORT:

Kathy Bemont, LGS Principal, told the Board that the 4th grade teachers have been working with the librarian on curriculum. She also state she appreciates LGS teachers working over the summer.

Jason Stark, WES Principal, told the Board that custodians are doing a great job with the summer cleaning.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Shew and seconded by Bachelor. Roll call vote: Yeas- Unanimous Vote. Nays – none. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 5:24pm.

The next regular school board meeting will be held on Monday, August 20, 2018 at 4:30pm at the Central Office.

Dennis Inboden, School Board President

Carla Sinclair, School Board Secretary